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May 16, 2015
Monthly Club Meeting Minutes
Club President, Mark Picard, called the meeting to order at 10:37 a.m., May 16, 2015.
The meeting was held at the at the club’s field shelter.  There were 7 members in attendance.  
Secretary’s Report:  
The minutes of the April 11, 2015, meeting were approved.

Treasurer’s Report:
Club treasurer, Hank Mausolf, reported that the club has $484.20 in checking.  We have no outstanding obligations.  Hank said that we now have a dedicated phone and card reader.
Field Safety Report:
There were no safety issues to report.
Old Business:  

There was no old business to report.
New Business:  
Club President Mark Picard presented the issue of raising the club dues.  He suggested that the club increase the annual dues to $75.00.  A discussion followed concerning the risk of losing some of our members due to the increase   President Picard asked the members to think about if we wanted a dues increase and if so, by what amount.  If the club is going to raise the dues, a decision needs to be made by the end of the year. Hank Mausolf commented that the AMA is raising dues to $90.00.  
Greg McKracken reported that the Rotary Club winner of a day at the flying field needs to be contacted, to arrange a date he can come to the field.  Greg will contact the winner.  Hank Mausolf said that he has a plane and buddy box that can be used.
Model Aviation Day is August 15, 2015.  The Model Aviation Day fly-in, co-hosted with the Aeromasters Club, will be held at the WWRC field on that date.  Aeromasters member Jim Braithworth will be the CD for the event.  The event is preregistered with AMA and the event will be listed online on the AMA website.  Jim Braithworth attended the WWRC meeting to assist in planning and coordinating the event.  The clubs will donate as much as possible to the Wounded Warriors Project.
Hank Mausolf will not be able to act as event CD this year and it was suggested that we need a second WWRC member to qualify to become a CD.  Mark Picard nominated Eugene Albrycht for the alternate CD position.
It was decided that only one porta potty would be needed this year.  Hank will contact the pumping company and have them pump and clean the porta potty.  We already have the road signs and AMA flags from last year.  Plans for food and prizes will be discussed at the next meeting on June 13, 2015.  Eugene Albrycht’s sister-in-law is generously donating a grill to the club.
Nina Grube suggested that any time members are headed for the field, please take time to send out an email to the other members to let them know someone will be there and invite them to come out to the field.  
The meeting was adjourned at 11:14 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Nina C. Grube
.  
